
The HSE Committee is a forum for HSE professionals and other stakeholders from PBPA member companies 
to discuss challenges, share best practices and collaborate on initiatives to improve safety and environmental 
performance in the Permian Basin.

The Committee would like to sincerely acknowledge the leadership provided to the Committee and the PBPA 
by J. K. Wilson with Pioneer Natural Resources. J. K. has served as the Committee Chairman for the past five 
years. His dedication to, and leadership of the Committee has been invaluable to the HSE community in the 
Permian Basin. Thank you, J.K.!

Meetings in Q3 2020

The HSE Committee held one meeting in the third quarter of 2020.  On July 23, 2020, the committee met, 
virtually, to discuss the outcomes and takeaways from this year’s Spills and Safety Benchmarking study.  The 
committee has now generated five years of data through these studies.  J.K. Wilson, Jeff Atwood with QEP 
Resources and Megan Leseberg with Ovintiv went over the study results with those in attendance.  Also 
discussed at this meeting were the possible partnerships with Bridger Photonics, Kairos, and Scientific 
Aviation concerning aerial emissions monitoring in the Permian Basin.

Current Projects and Initiatives:

       o	 The committee continues to discuss the potential implication of the several flaring and venting 
            proposals submitted by Federal and State agencies affecting Permian Basin operations
       o	 Best practices for activity by NGO’s on oil and gas leases involving OGI camera use
       o	 Share best practices on Coronavirus work re-entry procedures 
       o	 Review guidance from U. S. Department of Labor on Protecting Oil and Gas Workers during the 
            Pandemic
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